At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 15th April 2013

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Absent


George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The roll call appears above 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

Martin Moomey, who lives on Carter Avenue, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember the victims of the terrorist attack that occurred at the Boston Marathon today.
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no changes to this agenda.

5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 

There were no comments on this agenda. 

6.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Grandview Water Main Extension

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Newburgh’s Town Hall and on the Town’s website since March 28, 2013. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on April 3, 2013 and in the Sentinel on April 2, 2013. 

MOTION was made at 7:04 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said the Grandview Drive water lateral extension is being proposed in response to the request for municipal water service by four property owners at the end of Grandview Drive. The project will consist of extending 320 feet of watermain at the end of Commonwealth Avenue across two properties to the cul-de-sac in Grandview Drive. The watermain will provide a fire hydrant and four water services for an estimated cost of $44,000.00. The cost will be borne by the entire water district.  The Town anticipates, that if approved, that the project will be completed by the fall of 2013. 

Supervisor Booth asked if the Town Board or the public had any questions. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if when the water main is completed if the charges go under the water one and water two charges. 

Mr. Osborne said that they would.
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the properties requesting the water main are already in the water district and are subject to assessment for the water one charge. 

There were no further questions. 

MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQRA Designation and Determination for the Town Board to Act as Lead Agency in a Coordinated Review and to Adopt a Negative Declaration for the Grandview Drive Lateral Water Main Project of the Consolidated Water District of the Town of Newburgh: An Unlisted Action. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Public Interest Order in the Matter of the Construction of a Lateral Water Main in the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

The Town Board went to item number 9 at this time because it was not yet 7:15 p.m.
7.
(7:15) PUBLIC HEARING: Amending Chapter 174 (Vehicle Traffic) for Stop Signs on Carter Avenue at Leslie Road and Brooker Drive


Items number 7 was discussed after item number 12 on this agenda.

8.
RESOLUTION of ADOPTION

Items number 8 was discussed after item number 12 on this agenda
9. RESOLUTION Calling A Public Meeting to Amend the Comprehensive Plan Update for the Rezoning of an Area of Putnam Street from B-3 to IB Zone

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the owner of Sunshine Ford, located on Route 17K in the Town of Newburgh, has applied for rezoning of the property which bounds on its current site, and is comprised of lots fronting on Putnam Street, all of which except for one residential property consisting of two tax lots, have been purchased by the business’s owner, as well as portions of Putnam Street and Boulder Avenue. The zoning request is to change the current R-3 zone to the adjacent IB Zoning District. Colandrea Sunshine Ford-Lincoln’s owner has also requested that the stub portion of Boulder Avenue running from Putnam Street to the rear of the Colandrea site, and abutted on both sides by parcels he owns be abandoned and conveyed to him for appraised value, subject to the Town’s retention of a utility easement for an existing municipal water main. He has also offered an easement over the Colandrea site for the municipal water main section which was installed from Route 17K to Putnam Street some time ago without an easement having been obtained. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Calling a Public Hearing on May 6, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Matter of the Amendment of the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town of Newburgh for the Rezoning of an Area of Land on Putnam Street and Boulder Road from R-3 to the Adjacent IB Zoning District: Application of Colandrea Sunshine Ford-Lincoln. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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10. RESOLUTION Scheduling a Public Hearing for Amending Chapter 185 (Zoning) R-3 to IB along Putnam Street
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone an Area of Land on Putnam Street and Boulder Road and Calling a Public Hearing on May 6, 2013 at 7:00: Application of Colandrea Sunshine Ford-Lincoln. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

11.
RESOLUTION Providing for Referral of the Comprehensive Plan Update Amendment and the Local Law Amendment to Rezoning an Area of Land on Putnam Street and Boulder Road

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Comprehensive Plan Update Amendment and Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of  Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone an Area of Land on Putnam Street and Boulder Road to the Orange County Department of Planning, the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals: Application of Colandrea Sunshine Ford-Lincoln. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

12.
RESOLUTION Determining that the Amendment to the Comprehensive Plan Update and Adoption of Local law Amending Chapter 185 (Zoning) to Rezone an Area on Putnam Street and Boulder Road R-3 to IB Constitutes and Unlisted Action Under SEQRA

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Amendment to Comprehensive Plan Update and Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone an Area of Land on Putnam Street and Boulder from R-3 (Residential) to the Adjacent IB (Interchange Business) Zoning District and Proposed Abandonment of a Section of Boulder Road and Conveyance of the Property to the Abutting Owner and Acceptance of an Easement for an Existing Water Main Installed on Private Constitute an Unlisted: Application of Colandrea Sunshine Ford-Lincoln. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

The Town Board went back to item number 7 at this time. 

7.
(7:15) PUBLIC HEARING: Amending Chapter 174 (Vehicle Traffic) for Stop Signs on Carter Avenue at Leslie Road and Brooker Drive

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Newburgh’s Town Hall and on the Town’s website since April 4, 2013. It was advertised in the Sentinel on April 9, 2013 and in the Mid Hudson Times on April 10, 2013. 

MOTION was made at 7:16 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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Supervisor Booth said on May 14, 2012 the Town of Newburgh received a petition from approximately 75 residents in the Carter Avenue area requesting that the Town conduct a traffic study for potential traffic calming devices for Carter Avenue. The data for this study was collected from July 21, 2012 through August 17, 2012. The data was collected Monday through Sunday and it excluded the school bus pickup and drop off. The data collected demonstrated an average of approximately 1,800 trips per day per direction. The collection showed a significant number of vehicles exceeding the speed limit. A small percentage of the vehicles were exceeding speeds of 70, 80 and 90 mph. Historically there has been 40 motor vehicle accidents with 16 personal injuries, and 2 fatalities, since 2008. During the same time period there has been nearly 200 details and traffic stops enforcing the vehicle and traffic laws. Chief of Police Michael Clancy examined the data, surveyed the road conditions, and made a recommendation to the Town Board.

Supervisor Booth read the recommendation submitted by Chief Clancy. (See attached)         
Chief Clancy recommended that stop signs be placed on Carter Avenue, facing both directions at both Leslie Road and Brooker Drive intersections. The signs should be installed and covered up for a period of about three weeks to afford passing motorists a chance to see that new signs are there and that they will soon be in effect. 
Supervisor Booth said this Local Law will be effective July 1, 2013 which will allow the schools to end their school year. This will give the Town time to notify the schools and inform them of the additional stop signs and the change of the traffic pattern. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions.

Al Willis, who lives on Carter Avenue, said he has had concerns with the rate of speed motorist are traveling on Carter Avenue and the safety of motorist and residents who live on the road. It is hazardous for him to enter and exit his driveway. Mr. Willis asked the Town of Newburgh to also enforce the speed limit on Carter Avenue and is in favor of the stop signs.

Debbie Tamas, who lives on Brooker Drive, said she agrees that the speed limit has to be enforced on Carter Avenue and is in favor of the stop signs. She has concerns with the placement of the stop signs on a hill and winter conditions.
Supervisor Booth said that the Town of Newburgh will place more salt and sand at traffic intersections.  
Christine Ferl, who lives on Brooker Drive, also has concerns with bad weather and the placement of the stop signs. She asked in addition to the stop signs, could speed humps be placed on Carter Avenue to slow the motorists down. Ms. Ferl also asked to have the speed limit enforced on Carter Avenue.  

Supervisor Booth said it would be hazardous to motorists to place a speed hump on Carter Avenue. Currently the Town only has speed humps installed on roads that are by schools and parks. Mr. Booth said the Town is currently considering hiring an additional 12 part time Police Officers who will be concentrating on speed enforcement.

Jim Alber, who lives on Carter Avenue, asked if a speed hump could be put 
halfway between Carter Avenue and 9W and the placement of the proposed stop signs. The area he is referring to is the straight away on Carter Avenue. Mr. Alber asked if a signal light can be installed on Lattintown Road and Route 9W.
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Supervisor Booth said a traffic study would have to be done and given to the State for them to determine if a traffic light is needed. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. 

MOTION was made at 7:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

8.
RESOLUTION of ADOPTION


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 3 of 2013 Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Additional Stop Intersections on Carter Avenue. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said this is for the safety of all the residents who live in the Carter Avenue area. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

13. SAFETY: Defensive Driving Course

Supervisor Booth said Town of Newburgh had defensive driving training for Town Employees three years ago. Thomas Dubetsky, Assistant Fire Inspector, solicited two quotes. They are as follows:


>
Automobile Driving Club of Orange County
$30.00 per person


>
Digital Defensive Drive



$35.00 per person

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the quote submitted by Automobile Driving Club of Orange County at a rate of $30.00 per person. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Town Clerk Zarutskie asked Supervisor Booth if this course will only be available to Town Employees.

Supervisor Booth said only Town Employees are eligible for this course.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

14. 2012-2013 JUSTICE COURT Assistance Program Grant

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh Justice Court has received the 2012-2013 Justice Court Assistance Program Grant (JCAP) in the amount of $12,622.14. Judge Jude Martini and Judge Richard Clarino are requesting authorization to spend up to $12,576.11 on office equipment. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 5, 2013 submitted by Town Justices Richard Clarino and Jude Martini to purchase the following:

· 1 chair for Judge in Court Room 2
           $299.00


· 2 chairs for Court Clerks in Court rooms

204.24
· 3 replacement chairs for Clerks in office

574.42

· 4 Embosser (Court Seals)


125.68

· 2 Laser Barcode Scanners


246.00

· 1 Multifunction Laser Printer for Court room 1
705.71

· Stand-up Lectern for Court room 1 (Jury Trials)
258.67

· 12 replacement chairs for Court rooms

769.35

· 6 Microsoft Office 2013 Home & Business      1,393.04

· Bullet Resistant Glass for Cashier windows     8,000.00

                                                              TOTAL
                  $12,576.11


The funds for the above items will come from the 2012-2013 JCAP Grant. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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15. PARKS AND RECREATION:

A. Mill Street Property Appraisal
Supervisor Booth said there are two properties on Mill Street that have become available. The properties are located next to the feeder stream for Chadwick Lake Reservoir. Valuation Consultants Incorporated was solicited by Supervisor Booth to do an appraisal.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the proposal dated April 10, 2013, submitted by Valuation Consultants Incorporated to complete appraisals to estimate a market value for properties located on Mill Street (SBL’s 4-1-32.1, 4-1-32.2) and the property located on 100 Mill Street SBL 5-1-5.22 for an amount of $900.00. These appraisal reports will conform to the current Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice (USPAP) promulgated by the Appraisal Standards Board of the Appraisal Foundation. The appraisal reports will also conform to the Financial Institutions Reform. Recovery and Enforcement Act of 1989 (FIRREA). The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

B. Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 9, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation to hire the following 2013 Seasonal Employees:
NAME



POS/DUTIES
PAY
BUDGET
SEASON
Bloomer, Brittany

Rec Aide
7.25
7140

6/13-10/04

Crisci, Daniel


Laborer

7.40
7140

5/16-10/04

Dubetsky, Ana


Rec Aide
7.25
7140

6/13-10/04

Garde, Kathryn


Rec Aide
7.25
7140

6/13-10/04

Johnson, Samantha

Rec Aide
7.62
7140

6/13-10/04

Kavanagh, Colin

Rec Aide
8.52
7140

6/13-10/04

Matusch, Sean


Rec Aide
7.25
7140

6/13-10/04

Miller, Jeff


Rec Aide
10.00
7140

6/13-10/04

(Team Camp Director)

O’Connell, Thomas

Rec Aide
7.40
7140

6/13-10/04

Ott, Christopher


Rec Aide
7.93
7140

6/13-10/04
Orszewski, Matthew

Laborer

7.25
7140

5/16-10/04

Pacella, Frank


Laborer

7.25
7140

5/16-10/04

Patterson, Mary Catherine
Rec Aide
7.93
7140

6/13-10/04

Ponesse, Anthony

Laborer

7.93
7140

5/16-10/04

Presutti, Doryann

Rec Aide
7.40
7140

6/13-10/04

Presutti, Lucia


Rec Aide
7.40
7140

6/13-10/04

Quinlisk, Abigail

Rec Aide
7.62
7140

6/13-10/04

Quinlisk, Andrew

Rec Aide         10.20
7140

6/11-10/04
(Health Director)
Reed, Christopher

Rec Aide
7.40
7140

6/13-10/04

Reed, Timothy


Rec Aide
7.62
7140

6/13-10/04

Rivera, Alexander

Rec Aide
7.40
7140

6/13-10/04

Rivera, Daniella

Rec Aide
7.25
7140

6/13-10/04

Somers, Nicole


Laborer

7.93
7140

5/16-10/04

Starr, Cayla


Rec Aide
7.93
7140

6/13-10/04

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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16. ENGINEERING: West Stone Street Sanitary Sewer Installation

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memorandum dated April 11, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve a bid schedule for the West Stone Street Sewer Extension as follows:

Advertise for Bids

April 23, 2013 (Sentinel)





April 24, 2013 (Mid Hudson Times & 








Times Herald Record)


Open Bids


May 15, 2013 at 10:00 a.m.


Award Contract


May 20, 2013


Pre-Construction Meeting

Contract Signing

May 30. 2013

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
17. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

There were no announcements.
18.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mitchell Kolper, Hopeview Court, said he has 23 signatures from residents who live in his neighborhood.

Mr. Kolper read the following: Community is a term that many of us that live in the Town of Newburgh define as place of shared location, government, common interest for the security of our family, friends and homes. We are writing you today as concerned citizens of the Town of Newburgh. There is a community safety issue that needs to be addressed regarding the ability to exit our community from Filiberti Lane to McCall Place. Filiberti Lane, in our community, which was a bridge point community was a two way street which was created over seven years ago. We were sold our houses thinking it would be a two way street and the builders directions always had us enter and leave using Filiberti and McCall. One day, without notice or warning, a sign was posted that required us to exit solely using Devito Drive. Our primary concern about this is safety. Exiting Devito Drive onto 9W is a challenge now, especially if we are going south bound. As the new business called the Mansion prepares to open the traffic it is likely to increase dramatically and make it even more dangerous. Making Filiberti Lane a two way street again will give us a safer option to exit our community, especially at night when the Gentlemen’s Club tends to be the busiest and they will be entering and exiting only on Devito. Prior, the business had a separate exit onto 9W. So essentially if you go over there now Devito Drive is their entrance as well as our community’s only way to exit.  Returning Filiberti Lane to a two way street will also help limit the potential embarrassment and negative secondary affects of an adult use business being the only exit to our community. Right now visitors to our community, including our families, friends, potential home buyers, and new constituents have to exit our community via Devito Drive. We feel it will make it hard for us to sell our houses in the future, it is a dangerous situation and again it is an embarrassing situation. We do not know what they will write on the sign, but the sign went up and on the top it basically says the Mansion and Gentlemen’s Club and Steakhouse. Which is not terrible, but there is a huge sign, that we did not even know was going to be there, that is a neon board and things have been written on it historically that you can go over and look and it says XXX triple X featuring porn stars from the different areas that are hosting that evening. It is not something anyone would want at their entrance and especially the only exit out of their community. We are asking that you return Filiberti Lane to a two way street to give us a safer option to exit our Community. There is no engineering reason. The width is up to Town specifications for two way traffic and the additional traffic volume would be negotiable. It is a safer route versus Devito Drive which is a steep slope, higher traffic, and with the new business it is likely that there will be much more traffic and a much higher traffic volume. There will be no cost to the Town to make this change. Basically you just have 
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to go over there and remove the two signs. It will be a change that will give our community a safer option than Devito Drive. Thank you very much. 
Albert Willis, Carter Avenue, said he has a concern about the weight limit of the vehicles traveling on Carter Avenue. The three ton weight limit for Carter Avenue is grossly ignored.    
Supervisor Booth said local deliveries for Carter Avenue and the adjourning roads are permitted. The Town of Newburgh Chief of Police is coordinating with the State who has a special department for a Traffic Enforcement Unit.  

Sandra Kissam, Union Avenue, said she is here this evening because she wants to draw the Board’s attention to an issue that has to do with our utilities, specifically Central Hudson. A Canadian Corporation by the name of Fortis is proposing to takeover Central Hudson. It is Ms Kissam’s opinion that the residents in the Town of Newburgh should pay attention to our utilities especially with the sad ending of the closing of the Roseton Plants. There is a comment period that the Public Service Commission is holding for comments on this planned takeover. Ms Kissam placed a letter in the newspaper last week that touched on some of the points of this takeover. Action has already been taken by Fortis for this takeover. Several Towns have passed a resolution opposing the takeover. Assemblyman Kevin Cahill of Ulster County asked the Public Service Commission to create a longer comment period of 90 days. The 90 days was not granted but they did grant an additional month which ends on May 1st. There was a resolution of opposition of the merger of Central Hudson and Fortis in the Town of New Paltz, the Town of Rosendale, the Rosendale Environmental Commission, and the entire Ulster County Legislature. Ms. Kissam asked the Town of Newburgh to consider a resolution of opposition. She stated several concerns:

· Fortis is a Canadian Company which enables them to override any regulations that are established by the Public Service Division and Appeal to the North American Trade Association (NATA). NATA regulates regulation between countries. 

· Fortis is offering CH Energy executives termination packages which were approve by Griffith.
· There are proposed bonuses for CH Energy executives as follows:
· 8.74 million dollars plus 2.5 million dollars in stock payments for the president and chief executive officer. 
· 3.65 million dollars the executive vice president and chief financial officer. 
· 5.9 million dollars for their other executive vice president.
· 1.46 million dollars for Griffith.  
· 2.17 million dollars for the council.
Current Central Hudson workers are striking against the takeover. Fortis will only give employees job security for two years. This will enable Fortis to use outside contractors. IB Local 320 strongly opposes the merger. Fortes does not offer any help for low income customers. 

Capital improvements will be made by Fortis subsidiaries, which will be Central Hudson. The cost will be recouped by rate increases. 

Central Hudson dollars will be exported to profit global shareholders at the expense of local jobs, services and economical development.     

Comments regarding this subject have to be submitted by May 1st and if the merger goes through it will be in effect very shortly. 

Ms. Kissam gave the Town Board a folder with resolutions submitted by other Towns. She strongly suggested that the Town of Newburgh take action regarding this matter. 
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Christine Ferl, asked if the bid for the West Stone Street Sewer is awarded on May 30th when will the work begin.
Mr. Osborne said if the contracts are signed by May 30, 2013 the shop drawings will be reviewed, materials would be ordered, delivered and installed at the site. This process would in all probability be completed by mid summer of 2013. The first thing that has to be done is by Central Hudson which is to replace the gas mains located in the road with plastic mains. This work should be completed in the next 3 to 5 weeks. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. 

19. 
POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Santa Monica Holdings vs. Town of Newburgh

MOTION was made at 8:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into executive session to discuss Santa Monica Holdings vs. the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

MOTION was made at 8:26 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of executive session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes  

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

20.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:27 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

 Meeting adjourned at 8:27 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
 ___________________________
              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
